Brief summary of minutes of annual meeting: 
NC1172 Annual Meeting.  Bloomington Minnesota, August 3-4, 2011

1.  The meeting was called to order by Cathy F. Bowen, Chair.
2.  Catherine Solheim, host, welcomed the team to Minnesota.
3.  The meeting agenda was reviewed and additions were requested.  
4.  Minutes from the last meeting, May 11, 2012, were approved—moved by Timothy Griesdorn and seconded by Sharon DeVaney.

5. Advisor Dr. J. Ernest Minton welcomed the group and highlighted key dates and tasks that needed to be accomplished in the renewal proposal.
· September 15 - Issues and Justification are due.  This process gives us permission to proceed.  We should have a good sense of the objectives for the renewal project at this time.  Reviewers appreciate concise descriptions. 

· October 15 - Objectives need to be posted.  

· November 15 - Appendix E needs to be completed by all participants. 

· December 1 - everything needs to be complete so Minton can upload the project into the NIMSS system. 

6. Project progress since August 2011 was reviewed.  See list of accomplishments below.
7. External requests to use the survey were discussed and a suggested procedure for handling future requests were offered.  C. Bowen will follow-up with the current request from Ronnel Fernando and check for updates with University of Georgia requestor, who was granted permission in early 2011 to use the survey in Africa. 

8.  M. Gutter demonstrated how to use Dropbox for sharing NC1172 files.  Going forward, Dropbox will be used instead of ANGEL because it is easier and more accessible without passwords.  Everyone can upload documents and there is an application for iPhone, iPad, and Android devices. 
9.  M. Gutter shared details about the military project proposal initiated by a request from NIFA/Susan Shockey.  Former member Celia Hayhoe, and Michael Gutter and Jinhee Kim submitted the initial work.  The proposal has received some interest but no funding has been received. The proposal has received some interest but no funding has been received.
10. Members who were involved with international data collection updated the group on the progress.

9. Officer rotation for the new cycle starting after the August 2012 annual meetings.  
	Officers
	2012-2014
	2014-2016
	Upcoming Elections

	Chair
	Michael Gutter
	Vice chair elected in 2011 (Soo Hyun Cho)
	2013, 2015, 2017

	Vice-chair
	Soo Hyun Cho
	Elect in 2013
	2015, 2017, 2019

	Secretary/Treasurer
	Sheri Worthy (re-elected for a 2nd term
	Elect in 2014
	2016, 2018, 2020


11.  The remainder of the meeting was devoted to discussions about the renewal proposal.
12.  Annual meeting for 2013- M. Gutter will look into Tampa, FL.  Plan B is Minneapolis, MN.  
July 31 – August 1, 2013.  

13.  Monthly conference calls for the upcoming year will be the third (3rd) Friday of each month from 1-2 p.m. EST/EDT.
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